MINUTES, LIMESTONE COUNTY COMMISSION, FEBRUARY 3, 2025,
WORK SESSION MEETING

The Limestone County Commission reconvened the meeting from January 21, 2025, at
9:00 a.m. today at the Clinton Street Courthouse Annex, 100 South Clinton Street,
Athens, Alabama.

Present: Daryl Sammet, Johnny Turner, Derrick Gatlin, and LaDon Townsend. Absent:
None. Collin Daly, Chairman, presided.

Ronnie Cornellson expressed concern with Wingate Subdivision property lines.

Jeff Burgreen addressed the Commission regarding trimming trees on Powell & Segars
roads, he also expressed concerns with paving on Huntsville Brownsferry Rd.

Items were discussed for today’s meeting.

There was discussion regarding the Resolution concerning grave excavation and farm
animal disposal. County Attorney Drew Dill stated that the Resolution would go into effect
on April 1, 2025.

Under “Contracts, Agreements, MOUs’ and Grants”, it was noted to add a vet consultant
agreement with Dr. Lee to the Commission agenda, pending County Attorney approval.

It was noted under “Personnel, Policies & Staffing Actions”, to take numbers (1) one and
(2) two in one motion.

During the Engineers Report, Engineer Marc Massey stated that he would go over the
plat of Wingate Subdivision with Mr. Cornellson. He also addressed the paving project on
Mooresville Rd. In closing, Engineer Massey stated that Huntsville Browns Ferry Road
towards Cambridge Lane is in the city limits, which is why it has not been paved by the
county.

There was extensive discussion regarding Wingate Subdivision Phase 4 property lines.

Recessed at 9:16.



